Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 3rd April 2018 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mr J Wheeler and Mr R Watson.
Also present:
Carla Petersen (Clerk)
Members of the Public: Two
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Barry Stone (unable to drive at present)
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1  Parish Council vacancy.  Clerk had not received the paperwork from SNC for the new Councillor.  Clerk to chase up SNC and aim to have paperwork for the next meeting.
5.2  Playground Opening Ceremony.  Mr N Sullivan handed out the printed invitations. The residents invitations will be divided up into areas and hand delivered. The cost of printing was £5.18 and an invoice will follow.  Mr A Timmins had drafted an opening speech which had been sent to NCC for approval.  Mr N Sullivan agreed with the suggested new speech format.  Mr A Timmins read out a list of VIP’s to be invited.  All agreed to the suggestions.  Clerk to send out VIP invitations as soon as possible. Mr A Timmins had contacted Mr J Reader at NGF Play regarding the area in the playground requiring turfing.  Mr J Reader agreed to come and inspect the area.  Mr N Sullivan thanked Mr A Timmins for his work.  Mrs F Kirkpatrick has organised the musician and booked the ice-cream – enough for 100 children.  Mr A Timmins offered to collect the ice-cream on Saturday 19th May 2018.  Mrs F Kirkpatrick enquired about the possibility of borrowing some toys from the NCC toy bank.  Clerk to action.  Mr N Sullivan agreed to sort cans of drink.  Mr R Watson agreed to collect the marquees and put them up on the day at 10.00 am. Electricity supply to playground will need to be in protected casing and needs to be finalised. Mr M Caston suggested that a lollipop man he knows may be able to help with crossing patrol on the day.  Car parking still needs to be finalised.  Mrs L Starman will co-ordinate the bar, tea and coffee.  Mr N Sullivan said there may be a possibility of help from Langley School (pupils).
5.3  Barclays Bank.  The on-line banking process will require two signatories to be set up on the account.  Signatories were agreed upon. Clerk will assist with next steps.
5.4  Norfolk County Council – Consultation on the draft Norfolk Access Improvement Plan.  Agreed that it does not immediately affect.
5.5 Broads Authority – Examination Stage of the Broads Local Plan.  No comments at present.
5.6 South Norfolk Council – Discount Scheme for Dog Bins.  SNC had suggested that the parish might be interested in a discount scheme for dog bins.  Instead of dog bins being emptied twice a week at a cost of £100 per annum for each bin (increasing to £104 per annum for the next financial year) the dog bins could be emptied once a week at a reduced annual fee of £70 per annum for each bin.  Agreed the discount scheme for dog bins should to be applied to all the dog bins.  Clerk to action.
6. Clerks Report:
· Completed the Protocol Form with the help of Mr A Timmins.
· Received an email reply from PC Jim Squires who confirmed crime figures are produced in clusters.  Suggested could use website www.police.uk to make a more specific search.  Clerk had prepared information for January and February 2018 using this website.  Report read out in section 10.
· Unfortunately still no response from Mr Jaan Larner regarding funding towards the opening ceremony.

· Emailed Mr Barry Stone regarding the repeater posts and possibility of funding for the opening ceremony.  No reply as yet.

· Sent off letters of thanks to all who helped in recent bad weather.

· Contacted NCC regarding the possibility of road closure at Royal Wedding weekend.  No reply as yet.

· Clerk took some photos, on the way to the meeting, of the flooded area in Langley Street.  Photos will be emailed to Highways.

· Emails and correspondence maintained.

· Website up to date 

7. Correspondence:

· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning: 
8.1  Application:  South Norfolk Council  2018/0322 – Change of use – Retrospective application for change of use of agricultural land to garden land and to accommodate a mobile home.
Address:  The Cedars, Gentlemans Walk, Langley, NR14 6DF.  
Councillors response: Concerned about the change of agricultural land to garden use, the change of access and approval of this application could set a president. 
8.2  Application:  South Norfolk Council  2018/0618 - Two storey extension and new porch. 
Address:  4 Great Yard, Langley Street, Langley, NR14 6DD.
Councillors response:  If comments 1, 2, 3 and 4 have been addressed in the previous application (2017/2735) then Council support this application.
8.3   Decision:  Broads Authority  BA/2018/0069/NONMAT - Extend the floor area on

the north/south elevation, non-material amendment to previous permission BA/2017/0395/HOUSEH

Address:  Rustygate Farm, Hardley Street, Hardley, NR14 6BY - Approval of non-material amendment.

9.  Finance: 
9.1  To consider the Budget v Actual for the financial year ending 31st March 2018.  Agreed in order.
9.2  Bank reconciliation for financial year ending 31st March 2018.  Agreed in order. 
9.3  The following payments were approved:-

	Mrs C Petersen
	Clerks Salary Jan – March 2018
	100928
	£576.75

	LwH Village Hall
	April 2018 Rent
	100929
	£20.00


· Account Balances as at 3rd April 2018
· Current Account:       £4710.22
· Savings Account :     £2034.38
· Playground Account:   £157.62
10.  Police Report: Mr Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Copy included in correspondence. 
       Detailed localised report:-
	January 2018
	Crime on or near Hardley Road
	Anti-social behaviour
	N/A

	January 2018
	On or near Hardley Street
	Burglary
	Under investigation

	February 2018
	On or near Langley Green
	Anti-social behaviour
	N/A

	February 2018
	On or near Hardley Road
	Anti-social behaviour
	N/A


11.  County Councillors Report:  Mr N Sullivan read out the weather update report in brief.
12.  District Councillors Report:  Mr N Sullivan read out the report in brief.
13.  Tree Warden Report:  Spring is coming.  Blossom and fruit will now not be affected by any frost.  Grass has started to grow.
Mr M Caston left at 9.05 pm.
14.  Parish Councillors Reports: 
· Mr J Wheeler circulated a Times Gone By draft article for the EDP.
· Mrs F Kirkpatrick suggested that Councillors, if available, might like to attend the Village Hall meeting on Tuesday 10th April 2018.  Mr J Wheeler confirmed any attendees would be most welcome. 
· Mr A Timmins reported Sams has been relocated on the playground warning post 100 yards from the play area.

· Mr A Timmins reported a local high school student, who is doing her Duke of Edinburgh Award, would like to volunteer doing litter collection.
· Mr N Sullivan handed out 2 posters.  One poster was to promote 500 years of English Organ Music at St. Michael’s Church, Langley on Saturday 21 April 2018 at 7.30 pm.  Concert proceeds will go towards refurbishment of the Church.  The other poster was to promote The Big Book Sale at St. Michael’s Church Langley on Saturday 5 May and Sunday 6 May 11.00 am – 4.30 pm.  Proceeds from the sale will go towards the heating and lighting fund.

· Mr N Sullivan reported receiving a letter from Norfolk County Council regarding a resident who was having difficulties keeping warm.  Details to be forwarded to Mr M Caston.

15.   Public Participation:  

· A resident reported his wife regularly does litter picking and frequently picks up dropped energy drink cans.
· Concerns were raised about the safety of children crossing the road at the planned playground opening ceremony.
· The constant flooding of the road, after the visit from Highway Rangers, on Langley Street was raised again.  The ditch needs cleaning properly and the mouth of the pipe needs finding and clearing.  Clerk to action.

· Agreed, after discussions, to prepare a map/list of all Highways problems and forward to Mr Barry Stone.

· Mr N Sullivan thanked the public for their participation.

16.   Date of next Meeting–To include Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council 

Meeting - Tuesday 1 May 2018 at 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 21.15 pm
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